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16421 NE Holladay St. 
Portland, Oregon 97230 
8 August 1978 

Members, Charter Review Committee 
do Julie Keller Gottlieb 
401 Wilcox Building 
506 SW Sixth Avenue 
Portland, Oregon 97204 

Dear Friends: 

I would like to take this means to express my sincere 

thanks to you -- individually and collectively -- for the 

courtesy and patience you showed to me during the course of 

your deliberations. My faith in citizen participation has 

been reaffirmed. 

I must confess that last December, as the Committee 

was being appointed, I had many misgivings. I fully expected 

that the Committee would prove to be a rubber stamp for commands 

coming from the sixth floor of the Courthouse. 

Your final product happily proves me wrong, and the 

fact that no one is 100% satisfied probably means that you 

did your job well. I congratulate you -- and thank you. 

May our paths cross freouently in future years. 

Sincerely, 

Tom Dennehy 

4 LacLd /I.LLLr- "6 	 (,71  /? V 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 \'Vilcox BLnIdIng, 50o '5.\V. ctt Ii Avenue 

ItorIand, Oregon 97201 	227-1631 

-1 

John R. Faust, Jr., Chairman 

Robert A. Burkho!der 

Del Greenfield 

lean Haliski 

Terry Flannon 

Kenneth lnnis 

Norman [.indstedt 

Robert F. Mitcliell 

l,arry 1'vlyli echuk 

Jay K. Owen 

Kay Fankrati 

Vet - i B. l'earcon 

Anne F. Picco 

Roberl 1) Schuli 

\iiilJlan D. V\'iIliaui 

ante' W. Wiiitcr 

Julie Keller Gottlieb, 

Administrative Secretary 

August 10, 1978 

Mr. Harry Conway 
5315 S. E. 34th Avenue 
Portland, Oregon 

Dear Harry: 

It has been a pleasure working with you and others these 
past few months or the Charter Review Committee tasks. I 
was sorry I could not personally thank you at our final 
hearing July 31st when the Committee expressed public thanks 
to •those who have so diligently followed our woiR. 

We are grateful for your suggestions and the thought you 
have given these matters. 

Best personal regards. 

Sincerely, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

JRF: jkg 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Buddug, 50o S.W. citb Avenue 

PorIand, Oregon 97204 	2271o31 

John R. Faust, Jr. Chairman 	 Terry Hannon 	 Larry Mylnechuk 

Robert A. Burkholder 	 Kenneth Innis 	 Jay K. Owen 

Del Greenfield 	 Norman Lindstedt 	 Kay Pankratz 

lean Haliski 	 Robert L. Mitchell 	 Vern B. l'earsoii 

Anne F. Picco 
Robert D. Scholi 
William D. Williams 
lames W. Winters 

Julie Keller Gottlieb, 
Administrative Secretary 

August -i, 1978 

Mr. Dave Sylvan 
1137 N. E. 192nd 
Portland, Oregon 97230 

Dear Dave; 

On behalf of the entire Charter Review Committee, I would like to 
thank you for your diligent attention to our work these past few 
months. We have appreciated your input and comments. 

We are most grateful, however, for your foresight in calling our 
attention to the recently passed Ordinance #159. Without that 
information it is highly unlikely our material would have been ready 
in time for inclusion in the Voter's Pamphlet. As you well under-
stand, including these measures in the Voter's Pamphlet will greatly 
add to the chances of informative votes being cast on these issues 
in November. 

Thanks so much for your valuable assistance. 

Best personal regards. 

Sincerely, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
-- 	 Chairman 

JRF: jkg 
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MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox BuilJinL;, 5 Oo S.W. oih Avenue 

Podland, Oregon 97204 	227-1o3 I 

John R. Faust, Jr. Chairman 1 erry Hannon Larry Mylnechuk 
Robert A. Burkholder Kenneth Innis Jay K. Owen 
Del Creenfield Norman Lindstedt Kay Pankratz 
Jean }-laliskj Robert L Mitchell Vein B. Pearson 

July 3, 1978  

Anne 
R oh' it I . Sch I 
VilIjcni D. Williams 
ann's W. 'vVintcrs 

I u in Keller Cotti ink 
Adrnini5t rative 5cretar' 

Commissioner Dennis Buchanan 
1624 S.W. Upland Drive 
Portland, Oregon 97221 

Commissioner Dan Mosee 
12330 N.E. Multnomah Boulevard 
Portland, Oregon 97230 

Dear Commissioners Buchanan and Mosee: 

Enclosed is a copy of a report of our districting 
subcommittee to the full committee. It is largely self- 
explanatory, but I wanted to add a couple of comments to you 
personally, since this affects you both directly. 

I recognize that districting is not the way that either 
of you would do it. As you know, I offered several corn-
promise plans. These attracted some support, but seemed to 
draw more heat than support from both sides of the controversy. 
The most colorful description was that I was making a sirloin 
into a hamburger. Given the apparent choice between districting 
and at-large election, our subcommittee strongly feels that 
a fair districting plan, with a separate chairman, is the 
best way to go. 

I also recognize that the proposed limitation on the 
budget of the Board of County Commissioners is going to 
cause you some problems. However, our committee is becoming 
increasingly convinced that we are going to have to come up 
with something that will pass, or the form of county government 
will be determined by whoever comes up with the most dengogic 
initiative next year. This means we will have to counter 
the charges--which we have been assured will be rnade---that 
our proposal for an additional commissioner will make 
government more expensive. In the year of proposition 13, 
we will have to address that concern. We have been urged to 
do this by limiting the commissioners' salaries. I believe 
that is unfair and not necessarily the best way to economize. 
Our subcommittee's proposal for limiting the total budget of 
the Board allows the Board to determine how best to economize. 



Commissioners Buchanan 
and Mosec 

July 3, 1978 
Page Two 

While our proposals may differ in some important 
respects from the way you would have preferred things to be, 
I hope you will recognize that this is a sincere and respon-
sible effort to develop a workable form of government and to 
end the continuing "warfare by initiative.'T We have a good 
county government, and I think we can make it even better, 
and increase public confidence in it. I hope we will have 
your support. 

Kindest personal regards, 

Very truly yours, 

John R. Faust, Jr., Chairman 

J:peg 
Enclosure 
cc Don Clark 

Julie Keller Gottlieb --
bcc Earl Blumenhauer 

Gladys McCoy 
Ed Capen 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
101 VVIlcm 8uildinr;, 50e .W clii AvciILir' 

Por!inJ, G)i pon 0 7203 	237-I 	I 

ohii ft Fau, I!., Chiirrnan 

Robert A. Bu rkholder 

Del Greenfield 

Jean Hali5ki 

lid! flU!! 

Kenneth Ii no 

Not man I. nd sk'd I 

Robcrt I.. N4iIcheI! 

V Nlylnechuk 

lw K. ()vo'n 

Kay I'iiikrati 

\crn B. 'eaon 

Juiic 21, 1972 
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luno Vv \V!IltiI 

Julie Keller (.ot 

Ad n!Inr!,trIt I VC 

Mr. Jim Boldt 
Deputy District Attorney 
And County Counsel 

Curry County Board of Commissioners 
Box 7145 
Gold Beach, Oregon 971444 

Dear Mr. Boldt: 

Committee Chairman John Faust has forwarded your letter of June 16, 
to me. I am enclosing for your information a kit containing the 
proposed revisions to our Home Rule Charter as submitted to the press 
June 1, 1978. Also provided is a current copy of the Muitnomab 
County Home Rule Charter and other information on the activities of 
the Committee which may be of interest to you. 

We have found both the Lane and Washington County Home Rule Charters 
useful in developing our districting and separation of powers 
proposals. You may also wish to contact (if you have not already 
done so) Mr. Ken Tollenaar, Director, Bureau of Governmental Research 
and Service, University of Oregon, Eugene, Oregon 97 1103. (ph: 682-2232) 
Mr. Tollenaar is a wealth of historical and current information on 
Oregon counties and has several useful documents available including 
a sample Oregon home rule charter. We have also found the National 
Association of Counties in Washington, S. C. belp[uIl in providing 
information on county structure nationwide. 

If we might be of further assistance, please feel f r e e to write or 
call. 

Best wishes. 

Sincecely 

Julie Keller flottlieb 
Administrative Secretary 

Enclosures 
cc Mr. John R. Faust, Jr. 



Curry County Oregon Board of Commissioners 

Michael Fitzgerald 	Richard Swigert 	Jack R. Waldie 

Box 746 Gold Beach, Oregon 97444 (503) 247-7011 	Mack Arch on the Curry Coast 

H 

June 	16, 1978 

Mr. John Faust, Jr. 
1408 Standard Plaza 
1100 S. W. 6th Avenue 
Portland, Oregon 97204 

Dear Mr. Faust: 

I recall reading in the Oregonian recently that you were involved with, 
as Chairman it seems, a county charter revision committee. The article 
in the Oregonian detailed some of the revisions being considered by the 
committee. 

Curry County is in the process of drafting a Home Rule Charter and we would 
appreciate any ideas or tentative drafts of the revisions you are considering. 

Thank you and good luck with the project. 

Sincerely, 

4~~ V~~"  
Jim Boldt, Deputy District Attorney 
and County Counsel 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 S.W. 6h Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97204 	227-1631 

John R. Faust, Jr., Chairman Terry Hannon Larry Mylnechuk Anne F. Picco 
Robert A. Burkholder Kenneth Innis Jay K. Owen Robert D. Scholz 
Del Greenfield Norman Lindstedt Kay Pankratz William D. Williams 
Jean Haliski Robert L Mitchell Vern B. Pearson James W. Winters 

Julie Keller Gottlieb, 
June 12 	1978 	 Administrative Secretary 

Mr. Dan Mosee, Commissioner 
Board of County Commissioners 
Multnomah County Courthouse 
Portland, Oregon 97204 

Dean Dan: 

Thank you for yours of June 9. I will forward this 
to Terry Hannon, who is the chairman of our sub-committee 
which considers matters not specifically spelled out in 
our enabling charter provision. All your thoughtful 
suggestions will be carefully considered. Thanks again 
for your interest. 

Best personal regards, 

Very truly yours, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

JRF : peg 
cc Terry Hannon 

Julie Gottlieb 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY, OREGON 	 COUNTY COURTHOUSE 

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 	 PORTLAND, OREGON 97204 
(503) 248-5217 

?3 

DAN MOSEE 
COMMISSIONER 

June 9, 1978 	- 

1 	(L 

P r7. 
7 12 1 5 1 	1 	12 112 1 3 	55 

Mr, John Faust, Chairman 
Multnomah County Charter 
Standard Plaza Building 
Suite 1408 
1100 S. W. 6th Avenue 
Portland, Oregon 97204 

Dear John: 

Review Committee 

The following should be included in the 
Multnomah County Charter revision: 

Subpoena powers for members of the Board. 
Sometimes we want to get information on some employees 
and the Department Heads do not cooperate in giving it 
to us, so it has to be spelled out in the Charter. 

County Counsel should be part of the District 
Attorneyts Office rather than being appointed by 
the Chairman. As it is, County Counsel gives 
decisions the Chairman wants. 

The power to remove administrative appoint-
ments by a vote of at least three members of the 
Board would make them more responsive to the Board. 
The way it is, they can ignore us and say: "We're 
only responsible to the Chairman." 

Sincerely, 

c3 
Dan Mosee 
Commis s ioner 

DM/ ams 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox BiiiIdin, SOc W. clii Avcnie 

lhrliiinl, (Prec.oii 0 .20 	- 2U Ic$ 

John R. Faua, Jr., Chairman ferry F lannon Larry Mylnechuk Acer' F 

Robert A. Bu rk h rider Ken net! 	hinip, là v K. ()rven K oh' i 	I ). 

Del (;ieeriield Norman i.inrlstcdt Mv Iankcrti Wilirirn 	Wiiirarrr 

Jean F laliski 	- Robert L. Mitchell VC1. 11 B. I 'carorr Janice W. Wirite 

in lie Kelir oott!ih 

June 	12, 	19/8 
Adminietrative 	r'crctary 

Mr. George Alexander 
Portland Chamber of Commerce 
824 S. W. 5th 
Portland, Oregon 97204 

Dear Mr. Alexander: 

The Portland Chamber of Commerce has recently taken a position on 
revisions to the Multnomah County Home Rule Charter. The Charter 
Review Committee is grateful for that input, interest, and support. 

We would like to respectfully request the Chamber,  to consider a 
FORUM program this Fall featuring the Charter Review Committee or 
one of its members. We feel the Chamber FORUM provides a public 
service in disseminating information to the grea -ter PorLiand 
community and that the issues being considered by the Charter Review 
Committee are of significant importance to merit a Chamber program. 

As you realize, the conclusions of the Charter Review Committee will 
appear on the November, 1978, ballot in Multnomah County. The more 
educated and informed the public is about these proposed Charter 
revisions, the more likely they will cast an intelligent vote. 
Though this is of primary importance to residents of Multnomah County, 
county and local government reform is a significant issue throughout 
the metropolitan area and deserves informative and thoughtful review. 

I would urge you to give the Charter Review Committee careful con-
sideration for,  an early Fall FORUM program. Should you wish further 
information feel free to contact me (226-7321) or,  the Committee 
office (227-1631). 

Best regards. 

Sincerely, 

John P. Faust, Jr. 
C ha I nm an 

JRF: jkg 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 S.W. oth Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97204 	227-1631 

John R. Faust, Jr., Chairnian terry Hin non 	 Larry Mylnechirk Anne I 	Pico 

Robert A. Burkholder Kenneth hinv, 	 lay K. Owen Robert [). 5choii 

Del Greenfield Norman Lindstedt 	 Kav lankrat, Wifliaiir L) Willijni, 

Jean Haliki Robert L. Mitchell 	 Vern B. Ikrarron an1e. W Winter 

I nut 	Keller (otl lieh, 

Adm n strative Secretary 

June 	12, 	1978 

Mr. Ted Warren 
KPT V-TV 
735 S. W. 20th Place 
Portland, Oregon 97201 

Dear Mr. Warren: 

On behalf of the entire Charter Review Committee I would like 
to thank you for the opportunity to appear on NEWONAKERS last 
Wednesday evening. We were pleased you could provide time for 
us to air the activities and preliminary recommendations of the 
Committee. 

The Committee has been concerned about informing and educot I ng 
the public as to their activities in the hopes that intelligent 
votes might be cast on these County reform issues in November. 
In allowing us time on NEWSMAKERS we were able to reach an audience 
we might not have been abe to reach otherwise. 

I personally appreciated your thoughtful questions and the fine 
format in which you presented our mater Tal. 

Best regards. 

Si.ncereiy, 

Jay K. Owen 
Comm Ltee tT e rn H r 

JKO: jkg 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 S.W. 6th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97204 	227-1631 	.'. 

John R. Faust, Jr., Chairman Terry Hannon Larry Mylnechuk Anne F. Picco 

Robert A. Burkholder Kenneth lnriis Jay K. Owen Robert D. Scholz 

Del Greenfield Norman Lindstedt Kay Pankratz William D. Williams 

Jean Haliski Robert L. Mitchell Vern B. Pearson James W. Winters 

Julie Keller Gottlieb, 

June 12, 	1978 
Administrative Secretary 

Mr. George Alexander 
Portland Chamber of Commerce 
824 S. 	W. 	5th 
Portland, Oregon 97204  

Dear Mr. Alexander: 

is 
	 The Portland Chamber of Commerce has recently taken a position on 

revisions to the Multnomah County Home Rule Charter. The Charter 
Review Committee is grateful for that input, interest, and support. 

We would like to respectfully request the Chamber to consider a 
FORUM program this Fall featuring the Charter Review Committee or 
one of its members. We feel the Chamber FORUM provides a public 
service in disseminating information to the greater Portland 
community and that the issues being considered by the Charter Review 
Committee are of significant importance to merit a Chamber program. 

As you realize, the conclusions of the Charter Review Committee will 
appear on the November, 1978, ballot in Multnomah County. The more 
educated and informed the public is about these proposed Charter 
revisions, the, more likely they will cast an intelligent vote. 
Though this is of primary importance to residents of Multnomah County, 
county and local government reform is a significant issue throughout 
the metropolitan area and deserves informative and thoughtful review. 

I would urge you to give the Charter Review Committee careful con-
sideration for an early Fall FORUM prograJn. Should you wish further 
information feel free to contact me (226-7321) or the Committee 
office (227-1631). 

Best regards. 

JRF:jkg 

bee Oliver Larsen 
Ned Look 
Olive Barton 

Sincerely,, 

- 

John,R Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Uiijldj, 50o S . W. ol K Avcniic 

Por0md, Oregon 97204 	227-1o3 I 

John R. Faust, Jr., Chairman 
Robert A. Burkholder 
Del Greenfield 
lean Naliski 

ferry Hannon 
Kenneth Inns 
Norman Lindstedt 
Robert L Mitchell 

Lriv Mylneehuk 
Jay K. Owen 
Kay Pankratz 
Vern B. Pearson 

June 7, 1978 

Anne F. Picco 
Robert D. SchoL' 
William D. WiIlianis 
lainen W. A'inters 

Julie Keller CoU Ijeb, 
Ad mm ist rat I ye Seci eta rv 

Ms. Clair Sagive 
Republican Central Committee 

of Multnomah County 
519 S. W. Park 
Portland, Oregon 	97205 

Dear Clair: 

Attached you will find a copy of the rough draft of our brochure 
as per our conversation of this morning. 

Please look it over and let me know if you or the Committee feel 
you would be able to assist us in distributing them. Any assistance 

you could give us would be greatly appreciated. 

Thanks again, 

I, n 
-. 

J1ie Keller Cottlieb 
Administrative Secretary 

Enclosure 

--- - - = -- - ~- - - - - -- - . 	 . . - 	 -- - - - , I 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 S.W. 61h Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97204 	227-1631 	. 

John R. Faust, Jr., Chairman 
Robert A. Burkholder 
Del Greenfield 
Jean Haliski 

Terry Hannon 
Kenneth Innis 
Norman Lindstedt 
Robert L Mitchell 

Larry Mylnechuk 
Jay K. Owen 
Kay Pankratz 
Vern B. Pearson 

May Lt, 1978 

Anne F. Picco 
Robert D. Scholz 
William D. Williams 
James W. Winter5 

Julie Keller Gottlieb, 
Administrative Secretary 

Mrs. Ann Porter 
0926 S. W. Palatine Hill Road 
Portland, Oregon 97219 

Dear Ann: 

This will advise you that both the League of Women Voter's position 
on the Multnornah Couity Charter review process and the West/North 
Quadrant motions concerning the same have been circulated to all 
Charter Review Committee members. We greatly appreciate having 
the benefit of these opinions and the thoughts behind them. 

We are especially thankful for your work on our subject matter, Ann. 
Your interest and participation at our meetings has certainly been 
recognized by the Committee and I did want you to know. 

Best personal regards. 

Sincerely, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 S.W. 6th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97204 	227-1631 

John R. Faust, Jr., Chairman Terry Hannon Larry Mylnechuk Anne F. Picco 

Robert A. Burkholder Kenneth Innis Jay K. Owen Robert D. Scholz 

Del Greenfield Norman Lindstedt Kay Pankratz William D. Williams 

Jean Haliski Robert L Mitchell Vern B. Pearson James W. Winters 

Julie Keller Gottlieb, 
Administrative Secretary 

May 4, 1978 

The Honorable George Joseph 
Associate Justice, 
Oregon State Court of Appeals 
3rd Floor, State Office Building 
Salem, Oregon 97310 

Dear George: 

Many thanks, George, for taking time to meet with our panel of local 
government "experts t' on April 20th. Your contributions, both fact and 
opinion, were of interest to all of us on the Committee. We appreciated 
having the benefit of your wisdom and past experiences with County 
government. 

Please feel free to continue to make contributions at our meetings 
and hearings. The Ccomitte6 would benefit from your continued par-
ticipation. 

In the meantime, we shall try and keep you apprised of our activities. 

Best personal regards. 

Sincerely, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

ff 

I: 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 1 0, 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 SW. OFh Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97204 	227-1631 

John R. Faust, Jr., Chairman 
Robert A. Burkholder 
Del Greenfield 
Jean Haliski 

Terry Hannon 
Kenneth Innis 
Norman Lindstedt 
Robert L Mitchell 

Larry Mylnechuk 
Jay K. Owen 
Kay Pankratz 
Vern B. Pearson 

Anne F. Picco 
Robert D. Scholz 
William D. Williams 
James W. Winters 

Julie Keller Gottlieb, 
Administrative Secretary 

Mr. A. McKay Rich 
Assistant to the Director, 
Washington Park Zoo 
4001 S. W. Canyon Road 
Portland, Oregon 97221 

May 4, 1978 

Dear Kay: 

Many thanks to you for taking time to meet with our panel of local 
government "experts" on April 2 0th. Your contributions to that 
session were of interest to all of us on the Committee. We appre-
ciated having the benefit of your wisdom and experience in the area 
of local government reform. 

Please feel free to continue to make contributions at our meetings 
and hearings. The Committee' would benefit from your continued partic-
ipation. 

It was a pleasure to meet you, Kay. We shall try and keep you apprised 
of our activities. 

Best personal regards. 

Sincerely, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

JRF:jkg 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 SW. 611 -1 Avenue 

Porliand, Oregon 97204 	2274631 	. 

John R. Faust; Jr., Chairman Terry Hannon Larry Mylnechuk Anne F. Picco 

Robert A. Burkholder Kenneth Innis Jay K. Owen Robert D. Scholz 

Del Greenfield Norman Lindstedt Kay Pankratz William D. Williams 

Jean Haliski Robert L Mitchell Vern B. Pearson James W. Winters 

Julie Keller Gottlieb, 
Administrative Secretary 

May 4, 1978 

Mr. Ken Tollenaar 
Director, Bureau of Governmental 

Research and Service 
University of Oregon 
Eugene, Oregon 

Dear Ken: 

Many thanks to you fr taking time to meet with our panel of local 
government "experts" on April 20th. Your contributions to that 
session were of interest to all of us on the Corrmittee. We appre-
ciated having the benefit of your wisdom and perspective on the 
subject of county government. 

Lb let us know the cost of your travel expenses so we might reimburse 
you. We realize you incurred some expense making a special trip to 
Portland for the meeting arid' iuld like in some way to repay you for 
the distance you had to travel. 

It was a pleasure to meet you, Ken. The Committee will try and keep 
you apprised as we make our decisions. 

Best personal regards. 

Sincerely, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chainitan 

JTRF:jkg 



ULTflDRH 
OFFICE OF COUNTY MANAGEMENT 
6th FLOOR, J. K, GILL BUILDING 
426 S . W. STARK STREET 
PORTLAND, OREGON 97204 
(503) 248-3300 
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COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

MAR 31 1970N CLARK, Chairman 
DAN MOSEE 

A.M. 	 P.MALICE CORBETT 

718191101 	 BUCHA NAN  MEL 

March 24, 1978 

Mr. Jack Faust, Chairman 
Multnomah County Charter Review Comijiss ion 
Hardy, McEwen, Weiss, Newman, and Faust, Attorneys 
Standard Plaza Building 
Portland, Oregon 97204 

Dear Mr. Faust: 

The purpose of this letter is twofold. First, it trans-
mits to you and to each member of the Commission a copy of 
the following documents: 

Financial Planning Report #8: County Service Al-
locations, 1966-1977 

Office of County Management Discussion Paper #1: 
An Analysis of Financial Planning Report #8 
With Findings and Recommendations 

Financial Planning Report #9: Mandated County Services 

I believe these documents have been requested by members 
of the Commission and that they are self-explanatory; however, 
I would be happy to discuss them with any member of the Com-
mission. Second, I wish to express my concern about proceed-
ings before the Commission to date, and for that reason, I am 
sending a copy of this letter to each member of the Commission 
along with the above documents. 

Simply stated, my concern is this: that opinions of the 
quality of the County's current management will, in the absence 
of facts about that management, influence the ultimate decisions 
of the Commission. If so, I believe the Commission has an obli-
gation to seek out facts about County management in a way and 
to a degree it has not done to date. 

01 



Jack Faust 
	

March 24, 1978 
Dennis West 	 pacre 2 

I will be the first to say that my concern may be un-
founded. It is based on the fact that, for several weeks 
now, the Commission has listened to comments from citizens 
and employees who have strong opinions about the way the 
County is managed and about those of us who manage it. Few 
of those people have much factual understanding of the mana-
gerial mess that we all inherited three years ago or of the 
efforts we have made and are making to deal with it. 

Perhaps one example can be used to illustrate my con- 
cern. At the Commission's hearing on March 20, several state- 
ments were made that the County's civil service system has been 
emasculated over the last three years and that, in the pro-
cess, the Chairman has acquired the right to hire and fire at 
will over 300 County employees. Fact: 324 County employees 
are not protected by both civil service and union contracts; 
however, 

105 of those employees are fully protected by 
civil service, 

86 are professionals (physicians, attorneys, 
dentists, registered engineers, veterinarians, 
psychiatrists) traditionally exempt from civil 
service, 

41 are the personal staff of elected officials 
(Commissioners, judges, Auditor, District At-
torney) of whom nine serve at the pleasure of 
the Chairman and who are traditionally exempt 
from civil service, 

8 are personal staff to department heads who are 
traditionally exempt from civil service, 

79 are line managers (division heads, section 
heads) , and 

5 are department heads traditionally exempt from 
civil service. 

In a traditional civil service system the only difference 
in the treatment of this entire group would be that the 79 
division and section heads would be protected by civil service 
and have a tenure right to their jobs. Should line managers 
have such tenure rights? That issue is being hotly debated 



Jack Faust 	 March 24, 1978 
Dennis West 	 paqe 3 

nationally at the moment, and the County is far from unique 
in having removed them. Furthermore, the hiring and firing 
of employees in those 79 jobs are subject to affirmative action 
regulations which require procedural steps quite comparable to 
those under civil service, and the County's management is mak-
ing a major effort to see that those steps are followed. 

It is also a fact that in January, 1975, the County's 
civil service system was a shambles, and the last three years 
have seen a consistent effort to repair that system, not de-
stroy it. Now, for example, in contrast to the situation three 
years ago, 

New classifications are reviewed and approved by 
the Merit System Civil Service Council according 
to ordinance, 

Employees are hired and promoted according to 
civil service procedures, 

Employees paid from grant funds are treated as 
County employees fully protected by civil service, 
and, 

A rational job classification plan has been com-
pleted which, if not scuttled by Local 88, will 
go a long way toward improving the equality of 
pay for equal work among all classes of employees 
covered by union contracts and civil service. 

An example of the steps necessary to get the civil service 
system back in a semblance of order is that, two months ago, 
it was finally necessary to amend the civil service ordinance 
to grant retroactive civil service tenure status to 227 em-
ployees (about 10% of the County's full-time work force) who 
over the last ten years had been hired and/or promoted without 
following civil service rules or procedures. 

More could be said on the issue of the civil service sys-
tem, but I think the above comments serve to make my point 
about variations between fact and opinion when it comes to the 
management of the County. Quite a debate could be staged about 
whether we have done enough, well enough, fast enough in the 
last three years. From the standpoint of the Commission, how- 
ever, I think the issue is this: under a strong executive char-
ter the County's civil service system was allowed to fall apart, 
even helped along in that process, and under the same charter 
a serious effort is being made to put the civil service system 
back together again. What, then, can one reasonably conclude 



Jack Faust 
	

March 24, 1978 
Dennis West 
	 aae 4 

is the necessary effect of a strong executive charter on per-
sonnel management? I suggest it is only this: that the locus 
of authority and responsibility for taking action is clear and 
undi ffused. 

That conclusion, however, is not the point of this letter. 
The point, again, is that I fear the preponderance of opinion 
aild the dearth of fact presented to the Commission thus far 
about the management of the County will shape the Commission's 
recommendations on the charter. If each member of the Cornmis-
sion can fairly say that the statements about the civil service 
system made on March 20, the facts I have mentioned above, or 
discussions of similar management issues before the Commission 
have no effect or bearing on his or her views about the issues 
before the Commission, I would concede, on that test, that my 
fear Is  ungrounded. If the contrary is true, then the Commission 
has a problem, and I have reason to be fearful. 

If the Commission does have a problem, it would serve the 
Commission and the voters well if some fact finding occurred. 
Fact finding is not going to occur in a public hearing in which 
each person testifying is given five minutes to cover his sub-
ject and in which speakers arise in random order. Such a pro-
ceeding only encourages the histrionics witnessed on March 20 
or the absence of those who have no stomach for them. 

Finally, I trust that each member of the Commission will 
accept that my comments here represent my own opinion. I 
assume others responsible for the management of the County 
can speak for themselves. 

Sincerely yours, 

Dennis L. West, Director 
Office of County Management 

DLW/e r 
cc: Chairman Donald Clark 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 S.W. Oh Avenue 

PorHand, Oregon 97204 	227-1031 

John R. Faust, Jr., Chairman 
Robert A. Burkholder 
Del Greenfield 
Jean Haliski 

Jerry Hannon 
Kenneth Innis 
Norman Lindsted[ 
Robert L Mitchell 

Larry Mylnechuk 
Jay K. Owen 
Kay Pankratz 
Vern B. Pearson 

April 7, 1978 

Anne F. Picco 
Robert D. Scholz 
William D. Williams 
James W. Winters 

Julie Keller Gottlieb, 
Administrative Secretary 

Mr. Larry Mylnechuk 
5329 S. E. 47th Avenue 
Portland, Oregon 97206 

Mr. Terry Hannon 
13 144 N. E. 137th Avenue 
Portland, Oregon 97230 

Re: Charter Review Committee 

Dear Larry and Terry: 

Enclosed is a copy of the present form of proposal 
(nothing is etched in granite) of our districting subcommittee. 
As you can see, and as we expected, there is some overlap with 
the work of your committees. We have included recommendations 
on some of the subjects which you are considering because they 
just seemed inseparable from the districting plan viewed as 
a whole. Our subcommittee will be meeting again on April 17. 
I would appreciate any input you can give. I am copying all 
committee members on this letter and the enclosed. 

Best personal regards, 

JF: jkg 
Enclosure 
cc Committee Members 

1 cerely, rJon R. Faust, Jr. 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 S.W. 6th Avenue 6 

PorHdnd. Oregon p7204 	227-1631 

John R. Faust, Jr., Chairman Terry Hannon Larry Mylnechuk 
Robert A. Burkholder Kenneth Innis Jay K. Owen 
Del Greenfield Norman Lindstedt Kay Pankratz 
Jean Haliski Robert L. Mitchell Vern B. Pearson 

April 7, 1978 

Anne F. Picco 
Robert D. Scholz 
William D. Williams 
James W. Winters 

Julie Keller Gottlieb, 
Administrative Secretary 

Mr. Ken Tollenaar 
Director, 
Bureau of Governmental Research 

and Service 
University of Oregon 
Eugene, Oregon 

Dear Ken: 

This will confirm our conversation of yesterday concerning the April 20 
special meeting of the Multnornah County Charter Review Committee. The 
Committee is delighted you will be able to attend and will have many 
questions to ask you, I am sure. 

Again, the meeting is scheduled for April 20, 7:30 pm, Multnomah County I. E. D., 
220 S. E. 102nd, in the Seminar Roc. Should you need more detailed directions 
on the location, please let me know. 

I was delighted we were able to visit for a brief time this week, and will make 
every effort to keep you abreast of our activities. 

Best personal regards. 

Sincerely, 

Julie Keller Gottlieb 
Administrative Secretary 

jkg 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 S.W. oth Avenue 

lortland, Oregon 97204 	227.1631 

John R. Faust, Jr., Chairman Terry Hannon 	 Larry Mylnechuk Anne F. Picco 
Robert A. Burkholder Kenneth Innis 	 Jay K. Owen Robert D. Scholz 
Del Greenuield Norman Lindstedt 	 Kay Pankratz William D. Williams 
Jean Haliski 	' Robert 1.. Mitchell 	 Vern B. Pearson James W. Winters 

Julie Keller Gottlieb, 
Administrative Secretary 

April 7, 1978 

Mr. A. McKay Rich 
Assistant to the Director, 
Washington Park Zoo 
+001 S. W. Canyon Road 
Portland, Oregon 97221 

Dear Kay: 

This will confirm my cániersation with your office concerning the April 20 
special meeting of the Multnomah County Charter Review CoinTlittee. The Cosmittee 
is delighted you will be able to attend and will have many questions to ask 
you, I am sure. 

Again, the meeting is scheduled for April 20, 7:30 pm, Multnomah County I.E .D., 
220 S. E. 102nd, in the Seminar Room. Should you need more detailed directions 
on the location, please let me know. 

We shall make every attempt to keep you abreast of our activities, and look 
forward to seeing you on the 2 0th. 

I Best personal regards. 

 

Sincerely, 

Julie Keller Gottlieb 
Administrative Secretary 

jkg 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 S.W. oh Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97204 	227-1631 

John R. Faust, Jr., Chairman Terry 1-lannon Larry Mylnechuk Anne F. Picco 
Robert A. Burkholder Kenneth Innis Jay K. Owen Robert D. Scholz 
Del Greenfield Norman Lindstedt Kay Pankratz William D. Williams 
Jean Haliski 	. Robert L Mitchell Vern B. Pearson James W. Winters 

Julie Keller Gottlieb, 
Administrative Secretary 

April 7, 1978 

The Honorable George Joseph 
Associate Justice, Court of Appeals 
3rd Floor, State Office Building 
Salem, Oregon 97310 

Dear George: 

This will confirm our corirersation of yesterday concerning the April 20 
special meeting of the Multnomah County Charter Review Committee. The Committee 
is delighted you will be able to attend and will have many questions to ask you, 
I am sure. 

Again, the meeting is scheduled for April 20, 7:30 pm, Multnomah County I. E. t)., 
220 S. E. 102nd, in the Seminar Room. Should you need more detailed directions 
please let me know. 

Thank you for your interest in our work, George. I will try and keep you abreast 
of our activities. 

Best personal regards. 

Sincerely, 

Julie Keller Gottlieb 
Administrative Secretary 

j kg 
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MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 S.W. 6th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97204 
227-1631 

March 13, 1978 

Ms. Ann M. Leonard 
4625 N. E. 78th Place 
Portland, Oregon 

Dear Ms. Leonard: 

Your letter to the editor of the Oregonian concerning 
the estab1ishrnei of single-member districts in Multnomah 
County was noted with interest. 

We have taken the liberty of adding that letter to our 
files and will certainly take into consideration your 
point of view as we examine possible revisions to the 
Multnomah County Charter. 

If you have any further. suggestions on County Charter 
amendments, please feel free to contact me or the Charter 
Review Committee office. We were most pleased that you 
took the time to express your point of view on this most 
important issue. 

Best regards. 

Sincerely, 

ohn R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

JRF: jkg 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox BuiIl.ding, 506 S. W. 6th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 9720 14 

227-1631 

March 13, 1978 

Mr. Anthony J. Golden 
812 S. W. 10th Avenue 
Portland, Oregon 

Dear Mr. Golden: 

Your letter to th editor of the Oregonian concerning 
Multnomah County residents writing their own Charter 
was noted with interest. 

We have taken the liberty of adding that letter to our 
files and will certainly take into consideration your 
point of view as we examine possible revisions to the 
Multnomah County Charter. 

You may be interested to know that the Committee has 
adopted the policy of submitting several different 
amendments to the voters for consideration in November. 
This seems to be a similar approach to what you advocate 
in your letter. If you have any further suggestions on 
County Charter amendments, please feel free to contact 
me or the Charter Review Committee office. We were most 
pleased that you took the time to express your point of 
view on this most important issue. 

Best regards. 

Sincerely, 

Lohn P. Faust, J -10 
Chairman 

JRF: jkg 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
01 Wilcox Building, 506 S. W. 6th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97204 
227-1631 

March 6, 1978 

Dr. Thomas J. Sommerville 
Multnomah County Intermediate Education 

District 
220 S. E. 102nd 
Portland, Oregon 

Dear Dr. Sominerville: 

The Multnomah County Charter Reveiw Committee is grateful to 
you and your staff for assistance in scheduling our meetings 
in your facilities. We hope to continue to use I.E.D. space 
for meetings and will keep in contact with either Ms. Lowe 
or Ms. Anderson regarding our schedule. 

The Committee has made the final determination, however, 
that we will not need office space in your building. It 
appears that the space we are now using in downtown Portland 
is quite adequate for our needs. I sincerely hope that we 
have not inconvenienced you or your staff by taking so much 
time to reach this decision. It has been comforting to know 
that space was available to us at the I.E.D. building. 

If you or any member of your staff has questions regarding 
this decision or our future use of your meeting rooms, please 
feel free to contact me at my office (226-7321), or the 
Charter Review Committee staff (227-1631) 

Many thanks and best regards. 

Sincerely, 

John P. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

JF: jkg 
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MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Building, 505 S. W. 6th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97204 
227-1631 

February 21, 1978 

Dear candidate for County office: 

You are cordially invited to attend a public hearing, March 6, 
7:30 pm, Bonneville Power Administration Auditorium, 1002 N. E. 
fJolladay, Portland. At this time the Multnomah County Charter 
Review Committee will be seeking testimony from County Commission 
members, County-wide office holders, and candidates. 

We would appreciate hearing your views on the following areas: 

Election of Commissioners from single member 
districts 
Two or four year terms of office 
The method of choosing Commission Chairman 
The method of filling vacancies on the Board 

We hope you will be able to attend and look forward to hearing 
your testimony at that time. 

Best regards. 

Sincerely, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

JF: jkg 
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OFFICE OF THE CHAIRMAN 	 COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 	 DON CLARK, Chairman 
ROOM 606 COUNTY COURTHOUSE 	 DAN MOSEE 
PORTLAND, OREGON 97204 	 ALICE CORBETT 
(503) 248-3308 	 DENNIS BUCHANAN 

MEL GORDON 

February 24, 1978 

Mr. John R. Faust, Jr., Chairman 
Multnomah County Charter Review 

Commit tee 
401 Wilcox Building 
506 SW 6th Avenue 
Portland, OR 97204 

Dear Mr. Faust 

Thank you for inviting me to testify at the March 6 meeting of 
the Charter Review Committee. I appreciate the opportunity to 
share my views on the areas mentioned in your letter, and I 
plan to attend the meeting. 

I also would like to commend you and the committee for the 
orderly and expeditious manner in which you have proceeded with 
the complex issues of charter review. 

Si erely

vv'—~ ~ U-A-~ 

Chairman 

wwds 
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MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 S. W. 6th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 9720 
227-1631 

February 21, 1978 

Commissioner Dan Mosee 
Board of County Commissioners 
606 County Court House 
Portland, Oregon 97204 

Dear Commissioner Mosee: 

You are cordially invited to attend a public hearing, March 6, 
7:30 pm, Bonneville Power Administration Auditorium, 1002 N. E. 
Holladay, Portland. At this time the Multnomah County Charter 
Review Committee will be seeking testimony from County Commission 
members and candidates. 

We would appreciate hearing your views on the following areas: 

Election of Commissioners from single member 
districts 
Two or four year terms of office 
The method of choosing Commission Chairman 

(') The method of filling vacancies on the Board 

We hope you will be able to attend and look forward to hearing 
your testimony at that time. 

Best regards. 

Sincerely, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

JF: jkg 
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MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
01 Wilcox Building, 506 S. W. 6th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 9720 
227-1631 

February 22, 1978 

Ms. Jewel Lansing 
Auditor, Multnomah County 
County Court House 
Portland, Oregon 9720' 

Dear Ms. Lansing: 

You are cordially invited to attend a public hearing, March 6 
7:30 pm, Bonneville Power Administration Auditorium, 1002 N. E. 
Holladay, Portland. At this time the Muitnomab County Charter 
Review Committee will be seeking testimony from County officials 
and candidates. 

We would appreciate hearing your views on the following areas: 

Election of Commissioners from single 
member districts 
Two or four year terms of office 
The method of choosing Commission Chairman 

() The method of filling vacancies on the Board 

Knowing of your special expertise as County Auditor, we hope you 
will also feel free to advise us and make appropriate comments 
on that office. We hope you will be able to attend and look 
forward to hearing your testimony at that time. 

Best regards. 

Sincerely, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

JF: jkg 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER RE\ 
401 Wilcox Building, 506 S. 

Portland, Oregon 
227-1631 

February 21, 1978 

Dear candidate for County office: 

You are cordially invited to attend a public hearing, March 6, 
7:30 pm, Bonneville Power Administration Auditorium, 1002 N. E. 
Holladay, Portland. At this time the Multnomah County Charter 
Review Committee will be seeking testimony from County Commission 
members, County-wide office holders, and candidates. 

We would appreciate hearing your views on the following areas: 

Election of Commissioners from single member 
districts 
Two or four year terms of office 
The method of choosing Commission Chairman 

() The method of filling vacancies on the Board 

We hope you will be able to attend and look forward to hearing 
your testimony at that time. 

Best regards. 

Sincerely, 

...5 j 0 
John R. F ust, Jr. 
Chairman 

JF:jkg 	
frfl1;.1YtL 



NULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW 
COMMITTEE 

401 Wilcox Building, 506 S. W. 6th 
Portland, Oregon 

February 27, 1978 

Ms. Merry Jo Miller 
College Relations Office 
Mt. Hood Community College 
Gresham, Oregon 

Dear Ms. Miller: 

We would like to thank you for your assistance in helping to 
arrange for our use of the Mt. Hood Community College Vista 
room for our February 6 public hearing. 

The facilities were excellent and we are most grateful for 
your help in making the necessary arrangements. 

Best regards. 

Sincerely, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

JF: jkg 

hoc Del Greenfield 
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MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW 
COMMITTEE 

01 Wilcox Building, 506 S.W. 6th 
Portland, Oregon 

February 27, 1978 

Mrs. Mary Anne Amacker 
Oregon Historical Society 
1230 S. W. Park 
Portland, Oregon 97201 

Dear Mrs. Amacker: 

We would like to thank you for your assistance in helping 
to arrange for our use of the Historical Society Beaver Hall 
for our noon meeting, February 6. 

The facilities were excellent and we are most grateful for 
your help in making the necessary arrangements. 

Best regards. 

Sincer1-, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

JF: jkg 

bcc Del Greenfield 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
01 Wilcox Building, 506 S. W. 6th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 9720 

February 27, 1978 

Ms. Diane Trudo 
Clerk, Board of County Commissioners 
606 County Court House 
Portland, Oregon 9720 

Dear Diane: 

The entire Charter Review Committee membership joins me in 
extending a most grateful thanks to you for your diligence 
and assistance in helping us to begin functioning as a 
Committee. 

Your work was excellent and laid a solid foundation from 
which our current staff is now benefitting. I know Julie 
joins me in thanking you for all you have done. 

Again, we are most 

Sincerely, 
i 

LLL 
John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

JF: jkg 

cc Chairman Don Clark 

bcc Anne Picco 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITEEE 
01 Wilcox Building, 506 S. W. 6th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97204 
227-1631 

February 21, 1978 

Mr. Harry Bodine 
The Oregonian 
1320 S. W. Broadway 
Portland, Oregon 97201 

Dear Mr. Bodine: 

Enclosed you will find a listing of all members of the County Charter 
Review Committee. I thought you should also be aware that Jack Faust 
was elected Comiiittee Chairman; Terry Hannon, Vice Chairman; and 
Kay Pankratz, Secretary-Treasurer. 

Your news desk has been receiving regular notification of our meetings 
and hearings, and I have been in contact with Rod Patterson by phone. 
If you personally should have any questions please feel free to contact 
me at the number listed above or any officer or member of the Committee. 

Sincerely, 

Julie Keller Cottlieb 
Administrative Secretary 



MUL1NONAH COLJN11 cHARTER HEVIL COMNfl11LL 
01 Wilcox Building, 506 S. W. 6th Avenue 

Portland., Oregon 9720 
(503) 227-1631 

February 20, 1978 

Executive Director, 
National Association of Counties 
1735 New York Avenue N. W. 
Washington, D. C. 	20006 

Dear Sir: 

The Multnomah County Charter Review Committee has been assigned 
the task of examining the Multnomah County Charter and making 
recommendations to the voters for changes. We have been specific-
ally asked to address ourselves to the following questions: 

Election of Commissioners from 
single member districts 

Two or four year terms of office 

The method for choosing Commission 
Chairman 

The method for filling vacancies on 
the Board of County Commissioners 

We felt you might be a valuable source of information. If your 
office has any material that would be useful to us in our research, 
please let us know. Thank you for any assistance you might be 
able to give us. 

I look forward to hearing from you in the very near future. 

Sincerely, 

3~~ 
Julie Keller Gottlieb 
Administrative Secretary, 
Muitnomab County Charter 

Review Committee 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
01 Wilcox Building, 506 S. W. 6th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97204 
(503) 227-1631 

February 20, 1978 

Mr. Jerry Orrick 
Oregon Association of Counties 
1201 Court Street N. E. 
Salem, Oregon 97301 

Dear Mr. Orrick: 

The Multnomah County Charter Review Committee has been assigned 
the task of examining the Multnomah County Charter and making 
recommendations for changes. We have been specifically asked 
to address ourselves to the following questions: 

Election of Commissioners from 
single member districts 

Two or four year terms of office 

The method for choosing Cormnission 
Chairman 

() The method for filling vacancies on 
the Board of County Commissioners 

We felt you might be a valuable source of information. If your 
office has any material that would be useful to us in our research, 
please let us know. Thank you for any assistance you might be 
able to give us. 

I look forward to hearing from you in the very near future. 

Sincerely, 

Ju] ie Ye] icr Cottieh 
Administra Live decretary,  
Muitnomah County Charter Review 

Committee 



1855 S.C. 104th Ave. 
Portland, Oregon 97216 
Feb. 9, 1978 

Julie Keller Gottlieb 
S.H. [lallicoat & Associates 
Wilcox Bldg. 506 S.W. 6th 
Portland, Oregon 

re: Charter Review 
Dear Julie: 

It would appear that my state senator and representatives 

are not informed on the Nultnomah Charter Review public hearings 

and work sessions agenda. It could be that they are not reading 

their mail or as a committee we over—looked it. In any event, 

Rick and Wendy and Drew do want to be on the mailing list and I 

guess that will mean periodic packets from you. For the present, 

I have sent them a copy of Del Greenfield's tentative schedule 

super job so that they can guide themselves on participating 

next Nonday night at David Douglas High School. (Junior Bldg.) 

Nail will reach them at the following addresses: (If you 

have a better address on Rick please use it.) 

State Representative Rick Gustafson 
Administration Office 
Portland State University 
Portland, Oregon 	 Phone: 229-4962 

State Senator Nary "Wendy Roberts 
105 S.C. 84th Ave. 
Portland, Oregon 	97216 

State Representative Drew Davis 
11121 S.C. Boise 
Portland, Oregon 97266 	 Phone: 760-4172 

Should you be speaking with Fir. Faust in the near future 

you might ask how the committee can express its gratitude to Diane 

Trudo for the effort she put forth. 

If you are coming out on the Banfield to OD High School 

get off at Gateway, which is Halsey, continue to 122nd, turn right 

and go south to Stark, turn left on Stark and go to 135th, turn 

right (south) and drive two or three blocks, Junior Bldg. rear park-

ing lot, right side of street. Room 51. 

I 

See you 
0(,tk'n(-neF. PiccO 



Feb. 9 9  1978 

State Representative Rick GustafSon 

Institute for Policy Studies - Room 302P - P.S.U. 

617 S.W. Montgomery 

Portland, Oregon 

Al 



A.F. Picco 

1855 S.E. 104th 

r. Portland, Oregon 97215 	 . 0 F. 
/97 
.3011, 

I 
Julie Keller Oottlieb 
S.H. [11kLLIC01\T & 1\SS0Cl/TES 
Wilcox Bldg. 505 S.W. 5th 
Portland, Oregon 

I 



MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
01 Wilcox Building, 505 S. W. 6th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97204 
227-1631 

March 2, 1978 

Ms. Jane Rhodes 
3525 S. E. 80th 
Portland, Oregon 97206 

Dear Ms. Rhodes: 

Your excellent letter concerning the Multnomah County 
Charter Review Committee has been brought to my attention 
and I was most impressed with your suggestions. 

You may be interested to know that on February 6, we 
had a fairly well-attended meeting with representatives 
of groups that have previously studied the Charter. Our 
staff has developed a mailing list and I understand your 
name has been added. 

Be assured I will be keeping your thoughts in mind as 
our work progresses, especially your advice to "take 
small steps." The entire Committee would be well to 
heed that advice! Many thanks for writing. 

Best regards. 

Sincerely, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

6 

JF: jkg 
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3525 SE 80th 
Portland, Oregon 97206 
Feb. 15, 1978 

Jack Faust, Chairman 
Charter Review Committee 
Wilcox Building, Room 401 
506 SW 6th 
Portland, Oregon 97204 

Dear Jr. Faust; 

I read the article in this morning's Oregonian by Rod Patterson 
expressing your concern over the lack of citizen participat±on 
at the Review meetings. I share your concern. I don't know 
what your committee is doing, when it meets, where it meets, 
or what communication systems it is developing. May I offer 
some suggestions anjway? 

Invite to a meeting representatives of one of the 
organizations that studied the charter during the past 
year or two. These people, such as those with the League 
of Women Voters, have studied the problems and can give an 
informed opinion, but may be reluctant to offer suggestions 
until you approach them. Do not try to cover every organ-
ization at one meeting. This also may add support to those 
helping you pass the final proposal. 

Develop a mailing list. Either mail all the information 
to everyone or select those people living in a given area 
for a given meeting. Your list should include neighborhood 
associations (both city and "it just grew" groups), all 
people who offered to serve on the Review Committee, and all 
politicians witMn Multnomah County. I know it costs money, 
but we don't attend meetings we don't know about. 

While it is important for citizens to have an opportunity 
to help develop the charter proposals, be sure to leave 
enough time for public response to a proposal before it is 
voted on. Be willing to change details or language for the 
final draft. Some people only react and don't develop. 

Take small steps. You can't change the world or rewrite 
the whole charter. Try for two or three specific areas. 

You may be doing most of these things already. If not, maybe 
Ive helped. Good luck with your task. I'll attend one of 
the meetings, if I know when and where. 

0.41 

1 1 ,içj f,lsJ 	u/i 07 	iJi'1i 

incerely, 

1 	khc4L 
(/ane Rhodes 

V Th- 
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MULTNOMAH COUNTY CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE 
01 Wilcox Building, 506 S. W. 6th Avenue 

Portland, Oregon 97120 
227-1631 

March 2, 1978 

Mr. J. Arthur Stevenson 
12507 N. E. Holladay Place 
Portland, Oregon 97230 

Dear Mr. Stevenson: 

Please forgive the delay in my answering your letter 
to the County Charter Review Committee regarding salary 
increases for County Commissioners. Your knowledge of 
the subject indicates you have done some research and 
we want to thank you for sharing your information with 
us. 

Again, our apologies for the delay in responding to 
you. We are pleased to report now, however, that 
we have an office and staff. Please feel free to 
continue to share your thoughts with us. 

Best regards. 

Sincerely, 

John R. Faust, Jr. 
Chairman 

JF: jkg 



12507 NIF Holie day Place 
Portland, Oregon 97230 
jn 9 1978 

The Charter Committee 
For Tiultnomah County 
Cou_nty Court Rouse 
Portland, Oregon. 

Dear Sirs:' 
Everr Courrtr to my knov:lege in the state of Washington 
has an amendment v:ith the thought and rurpo3e of the follov:irig 
which I feel should be a nart of the charter of every 
Countr in Oregon0 

"Ro electeft offIcial af ELAITKaCOunt shall receive any raise 
voted by the Board of County Comrnissioners upon v:hich this 
officiaI has voted, but said raise in salary shall applr 
onIy to the successor eIetedoto h±slbtther office. 

If nothing else this will protect thosevtho vote themselves 
8. raise shall protect them personally from any criticism 
and it will keen the elected offices free from ii'e scars cf 
personal selfish gain. 

/yofrc 7 icely, 

J. AithuD Stevenson 

cJc 
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